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SOUTH  SHORES  COMMUNITY  ASSOCIATION
P.O. Box 922, San Pedro, CA 90733
DRAFT Minutes of July 16, 2019
Call to Order: President Richard Scandaliato called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.
Board Members in Attendance: Richard Scandaliato, Dave Billings, Vern Hall, Joyce Hall, John Lang, Ed Storti, Jerry Gaines
 
Not attending:  Richard Welsh and Lori Terzoli
Guest:   Annette Brodsky
  
Secretary's Report:  The minutes of the May 21, 2019 meeting were approved.
 
Treasurer's Report: John Lang reported $4,162 in the checking account and a CD of $7,507. 
Status of 501 (c)   Dave Billings is continuing to mitigate the SSCA tax status with the State.
Membership Committee Update:  Vern Hall reported current membership at 438. The income for this year is $5,773.28 to date.   Need to correct website on omitting use of credit cards, only can use PayPal if not paying by check.
Web Site:  A written report for June was presented from Jeniffer McMullen noting website data as follows:  Views 121, visitors 66, popular pages:  membership, home page, and CC&Rs.  Posts were made on phone scams and the upcoming nutrition workshop.  676 contacts (599 scribers) with 222 non-members being reminded of membership process (141 contacts opened their email) (two emails bounced).  Three emails out for the upcoming nutrition workshop (Also posted on FACEBOOK at different intervals).
Cyberwatch Report:   No report, Bob Genest plans to present current activity in September. 

Open Business:  (a) Discussed upcoming Nutrition Workshop on Saturday, July 20.  Ed Storti suggested that we follow a time pattern for future promotions where Mail Chimp be used before the event some four weeks out (post flyer to the web), then again at three weeks out, and one final time a few days before the event day.  Some 1,200 flyers were distributed to the neighborhood some 10 days before the date of the event.  The November 30 workshop will focus on Earthquake Preparation. (Will work with city officials) (b)  Welcome Wagon data being gathered from (c) Mike Harper.  Outreach soon. (d) Public Relations Volunteer OPEN, (e) Archives Caretaker OPEN. 
E-mail Correspondence: (a) Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council sent a Concern Resolution on pending school remodeling. (b) Inquiry from Paula Olivieri (Upper SS resident) on tree view blockage from vegetation on South Shores Racquet Club property. (c) Similar inquiry from M/M Mike Rubino on 35th St. concerned with a neighbor tree growth issue. (Note Jerry Gaines will contact CD 15 to obtain the City Attorney Conflict Resolution process and then share input with residents noted.)
Ajourned:  8:10 p.m.  Next meeting set for September 17 - Location? TBD
Minutes submitted by:   Jerry Gaines, Secretary
